HALESWORTH GOLF  – GENERAL COMMITTEE MEETING
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 21st August, 2024
Ben Townsend – Managing Director (BT)

Richard Davies – Club Professional (RD)

Ellie Andrews – Assistant Manager (EA)

Paul Kent – Club Captain (PK)

Paul Butcher – Club Vice-Captain (PB)

Gary Slaymaker – Past Club Captain (GS)
Sara Higgins – Past Ladies’ Captain & Competition Secretary (SH)
Barbara Dennis—Ladies’ Vice-Captain (BD)

Karen Forster Ladies’ Secretary (KF)

John Meggison – Seniors’ Captain (JM)

Dave Tower – Seniors’ Vice-Captain (DT)

Rob Sherington – Competition & Handicap Secretary (RS)

Ken Parry-Brown – Treasurer Secretary (KPB)
Don Wellman – Secretary (DW)
..........................................................
Present:BT, PK, PB, GS, SH, BD, JM, DT, KPB, DW 

Apologies: RS, KF, RD, EA 
Minutes of the Last Meeting. Accepted as a true record 
Matters Arising:  None
Before proceedings commenced BT was welcomed back as Managing Director by all Committee 

Members and PK welcomed Barbara Dennis to her first meeting as Ladies’ Vice-Captain.

Club Update: BT said how pleased he was to be back at Halesworth Golf in his new role and 

thanked everyone who had welcomed him back over the last week or so. He said that he would 

be attending all Committee Meetings from now on and went on to give the latest management

update, summarised below:
Competitions: 

Mixed Open – played on Saturday 17th August with 80 players taking part with great feedback from all participants and a huge think you to BD and SH and all the ladies who helped on the day. 

Seniors’ Club Championship to be played on Friday 23rd August and good luck to all 67entries.

Pear Tree Fund Day on Friday 30th August. A magnificent 123 entries and thanks to RS for organising the event

Course:  Seasonal work on the Valley Course greens will not start until Monday 9th September having been moved back a week.
The GUR signs, suggested by the Committee at an earlier meeting, are now to be provided by the management as this was felt to be a course requirement rather than one funded by members.

EAAA Presentation: This was well attended. An article will go to the community news and local papers next month. Thanks to Gary’s daughter Rhiane for taking photographs on the day.

Upcoming Events: A reminder to entrants that food should be pre-ordered before the day for the Seniors’ Championship if required.
26th Aug. – Pizza, Pasta & Cocktails (currently 30 booked)

31st Aug – Abba Tribute Night (currently 75 booked)

Friday 13th September is the next Restaurant Evening (will be advertised this week)

Wednesday night meals will stop at the end of August.

28th Sept. – Live Music Night. Members free, visitors/guests £5 –advance bookings only
12th October – Quiz Night, hosted by Dave Tower. Trying a Saturday night again instead of the 

traditional Friday as we had more guests last time.

Christmas and New Year details to follow shortly – we have already had several enquiries.

Clubhouse:  Terrace decking is now finished, furniture will arrive in September.

The light in the gent’s changing room is being sorted.

Opening times of the shop under review.

Juniors: The Junior Fun Day had 22 youngsters attending, together with their parents, and special 

thanks should go to Richard, Ali, Jeremy Jenkins and Steve Ward for the work they have done with 

the juniors over the last year.

PK mentioned how well Alfie Rackham had done in the Club Championship by coming 2nd (on nett 

score) and going on to be part of the winning team at Southwold. It was also noted by SH that the 

recent Ladies v Juniors match had been a good game and very enjoyable. 

The Ladies were also congratulated on reaching the final of the Seniors Jubilee Trophy to be played 

at Ufford Park against Aldeburgh on 18th September. The Stearn team are due to play Rookery Park 

at Bungay.

Staff: Keira finished on 14th August and is moving on to an apprenticeship. Thanks for the collection 

for her. Becky is finishing on 30th August.
Ladies’ Committee Report: to be added when available

Club Captain’s Report: 
Since the July Committee meeting on 17.07.24 – 

1. I have now played with 77 different members since being appointed captain (my target at the start of the year was to play alongside 100 different members) and I continue to seek feedback about the club generally and the course. I am delighted to be back playing after a seven week plus lay off following hand surgery. It’s good to be hitting the occasional good shot on the course again.

2. Captains’ duties this month have included – 

· 18.07.24 I supported Stan and the Parks team during their victory at home to Seckford and enjoyed being vice-captain Paul Butchers caddy once again.

· 23.07.23 I joined the Suffolk past captains to play in the Presidents Cup at Hintlesham.

· 27.07.24 I partnered Rita Fossey in the Ping 4BBB national competition, where our 46 points on the day secured us a place in the Ping National 4BBB final held at Thonock Park Golf Club on 10.09.24.

· 31.07.21 I acted as starter and welcomed each pair off the 18th during the Junior Club Championship. Another fine win for George Swallow

· 31.07.24 I joined with many other members as we welcomed the Air Ambulance to collect their cheque, recognising a quarter of a million raised by Gary Slaymaker and his team over the years, supported by Halesworth Golf, its members and guests.

· 31.07.24 I welcomed our visitors from Eaton as they arrived to play the friendly Gents match.

· 11.08.24 I was delighted to present Paul Colby with both the Gross & Nett trophies following this year’s Club Championship 

· 15.08.24 I supported Stan and his Parks team during their semi-final at Bungay against Rookery Park Golf Club

· Unfortunately, I was unable to attend the Ladies Club Championship held on the same day but passed on my best wishes to all participants. A great win for our past Ladies Captain Sara Higgins.

· 17.08.24 Paul Butcher deputised for me at this years Gun Hill Cup at Southwold (playing in a team with Alfie Rackham, Louie Doig & Jeremy Jenkins)

· 19.08.24 Anglian League Final – Cambs v Lincs. I welcomed players parents and guests from Cambs & Lincolnshire (as well as representatives from the SGU) before their prize ceremony that evening. Lincs beat holders Cambs 7.5 to 4.5

· I am now meeting with BT on a regular basis to discuss developments around the club.

· It was confirmed that I will take over the running of the Seniors Winter League from Kevin Rogers (Bungay) who is stepping down from role. 

3. Junior Club Championship – A small turnout for this event, following which Jeremy & I have discussed how to get a larger entry for next year. George Swallow is this year’s champion (for a third time following victories in 2017 & 2019). A couple of areas I feel we, as a club, can improve this championship a) greater publicity so members can offer support & encouragement on the day, b) I was embarrassed that the trophies engraving went to 2007, stopped, then 2019, then nothing else. c) the first pair had only 16 minutes gap in front which they soon closed as they had 6 three balls in front of them. d) A representative from the club at the presentation ceremony.
4. Air Ambulance Day - congratulations to Gary and his team for their magnificent achievement of £22k plus for this year, with the running total smashing the quarter of a million mark? How to mark this occasion formally?

5. Congratulations on behalf of the Gents to our 2024 Ladies Champion Sara Higgins with an impressive Gross 78 and 81. A clear winner by 13 shots.

6. Congratulations to Team Rob in the Thursday night league. Well publicised on Facebook and Whatsapp group. Great achievement by the team with 16 matches over 18 weeks. Another success for Halesworth.

7. GENTS MATCHES – 

I am extremely grateful to all the ex-captains who have stepped forward to offer support in captaining these matches in my continued absence from play following surgery on my hand. It is appreciated. I have continued to do the admin related to the matches and welcome the visitors to our home matches wherever possible.

Results to date – 

	05.06.24
	H
	Southwold
	4-2 win
	IS

	12.06.24
	H
	St Clements
	5.5 – 0.5 win
	RS

	26.06.24
	A
	Southwold
	4-2 loss
	IS

	10.07.24
	A
	Eaton
	3-2 win
	JC

	13.07.24
	A
	St. Clements- 
	5.5-0.5 loss
	RS

	31.07.24
	H
	Eaton
	3-2 loss
	JC

	07.08.24
	H
	Police
	3-2 loss
	IS

	09.08.24
	A
	Apollo
	6-1 win
	RS


Forthcoming matches – 

24.08.24 H v Stowmarket                         (PK captaining)

04.09.24 H v Apollo                                  (RS captaining)

21.09.24 Gents ‘away day’ to Eaton GC - sign up online. We currently have 22 of the 32 places booked up, offering a first come, first served booking system. Eaton will be bringing 32 players here on the same day.

8. The Golf course is in great condition but has finally succumbed to the long dry spell (alongside all other local courses). Following discussion with Ben & Mark I am delighted that members have stepped forward to volunteer their help in removing as many stones from the bunkers as possible (the week beginning 02.09.24), which will tie in with greenkeepers work that week on the greens. 34 volunteers to date

9. County Matches update – despite a valiant effort, the Parks Team fell short and lost to Rookery Park in their semi-final match played at Bungay. Stan announced his retirement from the captaincy of that team following his two successful years. Time to find a replacement.

10. The Juniors Fund – My appeal, (in order to raise funds for the junior section), has plateaued. To date the members have raised over £1800.00. My thanks to all that have contributed. Ali has designed some posters to go up around club as the appeal will run ‘continuously’.

11. Matters raised with me, by members, since my election as Captain continue to be contained within this report  

A. The lighting in the Gents has been reported by some as not suitable for members to easily read scorecards, when entering scores into the monitor. I passed this on to staff. Is awaiting a resolution.
B. Issue about the congestion of the competition list, with clashes between sections at times and members who play both Gents & Seniors sometimes playing three qualifiers over a 10-day period. In July it was cited that we had Gents invitational, three club challenge, 2 ball scramble and Handley Cup / Stableford. I have discussed with Ben following previous discussions in committee where we had discussed a need for better co-ordination and we have a plan moving forward with Ben and Club Captain offering overview.

C. Request to observe committee from two members – discussed with BT and we agreed in principle but will confirm at this meeting.

D. Members have asked when Saturday competitions will begin. We previously agreed this in June. 

E. Surplus in Gents accounts – I have sought members views about any excess cash we have in our accounts. Now we are out of each county competition we have anticipated costs for engraving and trophies. I propose we vote on a) a contingency fund amount b) ideas for spending the surplus to be gathered before the next AGM (I have already been given several ideas by members c) any surplus being disposed of by a show of hands at the next AGM.

12. Suffolk Golf AGM – held at Newton Green on 22.03.24. Still no minutes available on website as yet.

Captains Diary Aug / Sept 2024

19.08.24 U18 Anglian League Final

23.08.24 Seniors Championship

24.08.24 Gents home match v Stowmarket

26.08.24 Mixed Land Salver

30.08.24 Pear Tree Fund – apologies given

04.09.24 Gents home match v Apollo - RS captaining side.

At the meeting BT confirmed that the lighting in the gent’s changing room would be changed in order that scores could be entered on the screen more easily.

PK mentioned how pleased he was with his request for volunteers to clear the stones from the bunkers and with the question of bunkers in mind BT added that Mark is to trial three different types of sand in a couple of the bunkers to determine which type of sand is most suitable. 

A request from members to PK asking if they could attend a General Committee meeting was briefly discussed and Committee members did not raise any objections to this provided that the numbers were small and known in advance. There is the possibility of two members attending the September meeting.

Seniors’ Captain’s Report:
Golf and Matches

The Eddie Metcalfe Rose Bowl on Fri 12th July was won by Adrian Heard & Steve Popple with 41pts.

The Wolfe Cup on Tues 16th July was won by Tony Shrubshall with a net 70.

The Seniors Stableford Qualifier on Tues 23rd July was won by Peter Adams with 42pts.

The Seniors Charity Shield on Fri 2nd Aug was won by Brian Dennis with 47pts. We raised £920 on the day through the raffle and entry fees. This total was boosted by £30 from the winner, Brian Dennis, who donated his winnings and £100 bid by Lynda Baldry for the limited edition print kindly donated by Terry Jefferies. A grand total of £1,050.

The Seniors Stableford Qualifier on Fri 16th Aug was won by Mick Springall with 39pts.

The Seniors friendly matches continue coming thick and fast. The most recent result was a resounding 7-1 home win yesterday inspired by Acting Captain for the day, David Tower – our biggest win of the season.

So far, we have played 21, won 10, drawn 4 and lost 7.

Winter League

Paul Kent has taken over the running of the Winter League for the county, so the HGC Winter League team for 2024 will be captained by Larry Gazzard.

New members

We had 7 new seniors join our section as from 1st Aug 2024. Steve Bacon has already welcomed them to Halesworth.

Committee

The Seniors held their last meeting on Tues 13th August 2024.

We were operating a trial period of having a maximum playing handicap of 36 for all seniors fixtures, including roll-ups, unless otherwise stated. This has been reviewed and will be retained.

We are aiming to secure a buffer of £2,000 in our Seniors account. 

We are now returning 80% of all entry fees taken for all competitions as prize money. This will generate sufficient funds to meet the needs of the annual awards etc. 

We are on target with both these objectives.

A member raised the subject of having rolling lunches at our friendly fixture but it was decided to leave things as they are to maintain the social aspect of these fixtures.

It has been raised that we should formalise the request for starting 2 or 3 groups in our friendly home fixtures from the 16th tee when we have a combined field of 28 or 32 players. We have experienced difficulties this season with meeting the demand of both the kitchen and the players at the back of the field. (This would only apply to 8 of our 16 home fixtures as many have been cut to 24 players (12 each side).

The Seniors Championship is coming up this Friday, 23rd August. Currently there are 68 entrants with room for only 4 more.

A meeting with the other captains was proposed to discuss the future of the Richard Whiting Trophy which is ‘falling into neglect’ a little.

The next Seniors Committee meeting is on Tues 5th November 2024.

At the meeting DT requested that with the large number of Seniors’ friendly matches it would be helpful if it could be arranged so that they did not clash with medal competitions.
BT said that he was in favour of the possibility of bringing back a printed fixture list for the year in addition to the full list of fixtures available on iG. JM reminded us that the Seniors already have a 3 month printed list in the changing room for their own fixtures.
Competition Secretary’s Report: 

Since the last meeting, the following competitions have been completed.

Sunday July 21st - Gents 2 Ball Texas Scramble – 102!!! Entrants 

Winners Harry Lewis & Josh Tysoe Net 60

2nd Cameron Bacon & Craig Bacon Net 61 OCB

3rd Rob Sherington & Allan Barnes Net 61

Sunday July 28th – HANDLEY CUP - 80 Entrants 

Winner Connor Adams 40 Pts OCB

2nd Sam Last 40 Pts

3rd Justin Martin 39 Pts

Sunday August 4th – STEVE FORD Memorial - 86 Entrants 

Winner Ben Morris 42 Pts OCB

2nd Clive Seward 42 Pts OCB

3rd Robbie Ling 42 Pts

Saturday August 10th & Sunday August 11th – 2024 GENTS CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP 

GROSS Competition

WINNER
PAUL COBY
71 & 69 = 140




Runner Up
 Matt Stacey
76 & 72 = 148




3rd

Tony Mardon
74 & 79 = 153




4th 

Liam Buggs
78 & 76 = 154




NET Competition

WINNER
PAUL COBY 67 & 65 = 132




Runner Up
 Alfie Rackham 66 & 68 = 134




3rd

John Tait 70 & 68 = 138





4th 

Stephen Brown 66 & 73 = 139




Round 1 (10/08/24)

Best Score
Sam Borrett

Net 66 OCB


2nd

Alfie Rackham
 
Net 66 OCB


3rd  

Stephen Brown
Net 66



Round 2 (11/08/24)

Best Score
Paul Coby

Net 65



2nd 

Clive Seward

Net 68 OCB


3rd 
 
Tony Shaw

Net 68



SUMMER SERIES 2 VALLEY COURSE Wednesday 17th July – 11 Entrants (18 last time!)

18 Holes 

Winner 
David King 
39 Pts

2nd 

Trevor King 
36 Pts

9 Holes 

Winner 
Ed O’ Brien 
23 Pts

Sunday August 18th – Mixed OPEN CLUB Betterball (both to score on Par 5’s) – 80 Entrants 

Winners Danny Thomas & Danny Smith 53 Pts (Par 5’s gave 6 extra pts)

2nd Nigel Busby & Chris Busby 52 Pts (Par 5’s gave 5 extra points)

3rd Jon Last & Nick Bloom 51 Pts (Par 5’s gave 5 extra points)

Gary Slaymaker Player of the Year: - Updated after Club Championships Leader is still Danny Smith 76 Pts, 2nd Clive Seward 69 Pts and 3rd Clifford Brown 59 Pts

Gents Summer Eclectic – Current Leader Paul Coby Net 57, 2nd Dennis Higgins Net 57 OCB, 3rd Simon Hunter Net 57 OCB then4 players on Net 58

· Summer Singles knockout – Now at Semi Finals – Danny Smith v Rowan Naismith-Robertson and Stephen Driver v Defending Champion – Clive Seward

· Scratch Knockout – FINAL to be between Danny Milne & Graham Shillings

· Summer Betterball pairs – Rowan Naismith-Roberston & Jack Payne have booked their place in the final and will play the winners of Ian Stannard & Gary Slaymaker v Ed Bowles & Brad Reynolds

Next Competitions due as follows: -




1. Sunday August 25th  

September Stableford (moved earlier due to coring of the green work due to take place at the beginning of September)

2. Friday August 30th 

PEAR TREE Golf Day 32 Teams (a Record Entry)

3. Saturday August 31st 

Hosting TONY DANIELS Trophy – Finale of Thursday Night Team Rob, Team Bob League 85 entries)

4. Sunday September 1st    
MICKEY HOLLAND Texas Scramble

5. Sunday September 8th 
GENTS September Medal

6. Sunday September 15th 
STANNARD Trophy Foursomes

7. Wednesday September 18th 
FINAL SUMMER SERIES 4 VALLEY COURSE

8. Sunday September 22nd 
SHERWOOD Bogey

9. Sunday September 29th 
GENTS Daily Mail Foursomes

Handicap Secretary’s Report :  

General play cards along with new handicaps for our increasing membership takes place on a weekly basis.  An Annual Review will need to take place around Mid October.

We currently have 25 players who have their soft cap enabled slower the rate at which their handicap is increasing – No player has their hard cap enabled which is not surprising during summer months.

I have run an analysis of the scores on each hole for gents and ladies over the last 18 months March 2023 to August 2024 which shows the following:

Gents -WHITE TEES

	HOLE Number
	Current Stroke Index
	Difficulty Mar 23 to Aug 24
	Difference

	1
	8
	10
	-2

	2
	12
	15
	-3

	3
	18
	18
	0

	4
	14
	13
	1

	5
	16
	14
	2

	6
	4
	2
	2

	7
	6
	5
	1

	8
	10
	11
	-1

	9
	2
	3
	-1

	
	
	
	

	10
	3
	6
	-3

	11
	17
	17
	0

	12
	5
	4
	1

	13
	1
	1
	0

	14
	15
	16
	-1

	15
	9
	9
	0

	16
	13
	12
	1

	17
	7
	8
	-1

	18
	11
	7
	4


Gents -YELLOW TEES

	HOLE Number
	Current Stroke Index
	Difficulty Mar 23 to Aug 24
	Difference

	1
	8
	9
	-1

	2
	12
	14
	-2

	3
	18
	17
	1

	4
	14
	12
	2

	5
	16
	13
	3

	6
	4
	3
	-1

	7
	6
	11
	-5

	8
	10
	10
	0

	9
	2
	2
	0

	
	
	7
	

	10
	3
	7
	-4

	11
	17
	18
	-1

	12
	5
	4
	1

	13
	1
	1
	0

	14
	15
	16
	-1

	15
	9
	15
	-4

	16
	13
	15
	-2

	17
	7
	8
	-1

	18
	11
	6
	5


Negative = Shaded Yellow = Scores suggest hole is playing easier than the stroke index.

Positive = Shaded Red = Scores suggest hole is player harder than the stroke index.

Not so much of a difference when using white tees compared to yellow tees.

· Hole 10 playing much easier than stroke index

· Hole 18 playing much harder than stroke index

LADIES

	HOLE Number
	Current Stroke Index
	Difficulty Mar 23 to Aug 24
	Difference

	1
	10
	11
	-1

	2
	4
	14
	-10

	3
	14
	12
	2

	4
	8
	13
	-5

	5
	18
	18
	0

	6
	12
	9
	3

	7
	16
	15
	1

	8
	2
	2
	0

	9
	6
	4
	2

	
	
	
	

	10
	3
	1
	2

	11
	17
	17
	0

	12
	1
	3
	-2

	13
	5
	5
	0

	14
	11
	6
	5

	15
	15
	10
	5

	16
	9
	16
	-7

	17
	7
	7
	0

	18
	13
	8
	5


Negative = Shaded Yellow = Scores suggest hole is playing easier than the stroke index.

Positive = Shaded Red = Scores suggest hole is player harder than the stroke index.

Much bigger differences when reviewing the Ladies stroke indices suggesting changes need to be made when in due course.

· Hole 2 (Significantly!), 4 and 16 (all Par 3’s) playing much easier than stroke index.  

These are especially important to ladies as often become stroke holes yet this analysis suggest they should not be and currently give an advantage to those receiving strokes in matchplay events.

· Hole 6,14,15 and 18 playing much harder than stroke index

A similar analysis to this should be used after our course rating takes place next year when new cards will need to be produced and stroke indices can be reviewed at the same time.

At the meeting the analysis of scores was mentioned briefly. KPB suggested that we might consider the 3rd hole being made a par 4 rather than a par 5 (for the gents) but this did not gain any support from the members. The analysis could be of help in changing some of the stroke indices when the new cards are printed as previously we have decided upon this ourselves from the evidence accumulated from past scores on each hole. 
Treasurer’s Report: 
The balance at the bank is £10,772.87

Of this the following belongs to others:

Juniors


£5,452.60

100 Club

£    292.80

Charity


£       20.00

Leaving a balance of      £5,007.47.

The Junior funds include £1,980.00 from the sale of golf clubs.

Estimate of Accounts as at the end of July 2024

	
	
	
	to July 2024
	
	to October 2024

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Competition entry fees
	13542
	4000
	17542

	
	Competition prizes
	10612
	3200
	13812

	
	Cost of trophies
	1200
	1200
	2400

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Surplus from competitions
	£1,730
	-£400
	£1,330

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Other income
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	100 Club
	311
	100
	411

	
	
	Captain's Charity
	20
	
	20

	
	
	Lady Captain's Charity
	
	
	

	
	
	Road to Aldeburgh
	200
	
	200

	
	
	Juniors
	
	
	

	
	
	Interest
	
	
	

	
	
	
	£2,261
	-£300
	£1,961

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Other expenditure
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	100 Club
	
	288
	144
	432

	
	Captain's Charity
	2000
	
	2000

	
	Juniors
	
	
	
	0

	
	County Competition expenses
	2171
	-245
	1926

	
	Sundry expenses
	49
	
	49

	
	
	Mc Divots
	
	
	 

	
	
	Rake holders
	188
	
	188

	
	
	Computer contribution
	
	
	0

	
	
	M R King charity
	
	
	0

	
	
	Tie
	125
	
	125

	
	
	Team Sweaters
	
	
	0

	
	
	Lady Captain's Charity
	
	
	0

	
	
	AGM buffet
	300
	
	300

	
	
	
	£5,121
	-£101
	£5,020

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Cash surplus in year
	-£2,860
	-£199
	-£3,059

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Opening Balance
	£7,867
	
	£7,867

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Closing Balance
	£5,007
	
	£4,808


                     
Matters for Discussion: 
1) Gent’s Accounts: PK raised the issue of the balance of funds for the Gent’s as the Ladies run their own accounts and are happy to continue to do so. He felt that there should be a contingency fund of approximately £2,500 with any surplus being used on items decided on by the membership as a whole. KPB was concerned about the possible cost if our teams had a successful run in a number of the county competitions with expenses for practice rounds and meal expenses all coming out of club funds. PK reminded the committee that the Parks and Beaumont county competitions were partly funded by the Seniors from their own funds and that we had agreed in the past that if total funds were being eroded too quickly some money could be recouped from the Gent’s competition entry fees. A vote was taken and it was agreed that a contingency fund figure would be voted on i the November meeting set with members deciding on how any surplus might be spent at the AGM. 
2) Trophies:  PK said that many of the trophies had not been cleaned for some time and that not all of them were named. Jeremy Jenkins, who helps with the juniors, and PK had agreed to get the existing Junior Championship trophy replaced as the current one was not really fit for purpose. PK went on to say that he was uncomfortable that the invoice for engraving was not itemised. KPB made the point that if the cost for each trophy was itemised the overall cost would be greater and that each section should be paying for their engraving on a simple pro-rata basis. SH, for the ladies, said that they would be happy to have their own trophies engraved but JM for the Seniors would need more time to consider engraving the Seniors trophies separately. Mixed competitions would also need to be decided upon separately if a change to the present arrangements was to be implemented. A decision about all of this needs to be made by the November meeting at the latest. It was also pointed out that RS has spent a considerable time and effort in having all of the trophies engraved at once in recent years and that his work is appreciated. 
It was agreed that any trophies won by members and presented at the Annual Presentation Evening could be taken home by the winner if they so wished and returned within two weeks. BT agreed that he had no objection to this.
3) Ben Townsend Award: A discussion took place based on the draft set off criteria for the award suggested by RS. A majority felt that it would be too difficult to award the trophy on the grounds of a member’s personal circumstances and that it should be awarded on the basis of service to the club over an extended period of time. A suggestion was put forward by DT that each of the sections should decide on a candidate for the award and that the nominations should then go to BT to make the final decision. A decision will need to be made about this in the near future if the award is to be presented at the AGM / Prize Giving evening in early December but that it would seem logical that BT should be given the final say as to how the selection of the winner should be decided.  
It was agreed that a message should go out to members about the award so that they could express their views to the captains of each section if they wished.
4) Aims and Objectives: Not discussed at the meeting.
Health & Safety: DT asked if water could be made available at the halfway hut when the temperature was high and BT agreed that this would be done in future.
Any Other Business: JM asked if any progress had been made on a local rule for the 10th hole green now that the bunker has been removed regarding the GUR area that has been sown with new grass. He also said that the Richard Whiting Trophy this year had been poorly supported by other clubs and that if it was to continue in its present form some advanced publicity and planning were needed. JM went on to say that where matches against other clubs were 16 a side it would be very helpful if it would be possible for some groups to tee-off from the 16th tee. This should enable just two groups to start from the 16th, 17th, 18th and 1st tee and thereby ensure a shorter time for all players to have finished their round. With a view to keeping the tradition of everyone eating at the same time this would be particularly helpful to the kitchen staff and was only really necessary when each team has 16 players which only happens 8 times a year. BT said he would consider this but would need to consult with RD. Finally JM explained that the member who had been prevented from playing in Seniors’ matches for disciplinary purpose has now been reinstated and available for selection from 23rd September.  
100  Club Draw:
1. E. Hawkins

2. C. Whymark

3. J. Cook 
.

Date of Next Meeting:  Wednesday, 18th September, 2024 at 7.00pm
